July 20, 1983

Gary S. Rogers,'Ph.D.
101 Woodlake Dr.
. Charlottesville, Va. 22901

Hotel Rajneesh

c/o Rensii

1115 S.W. 1llth Ave.
Portland, Ore. 97205

To Whom It May Concern:

As a clinical psychologist interested in Eastern approaches
to mental, physical, and spiritual health, it is with pleasure
that I write this letter in support of Bhagwan Shree Rajneesh's
application to remain in the United States. Bhagwan Shree
Rajneesh, through his books and lectures, has performed a great
service to Western psychologists (in particular), for he has
brought to light many ancient texts and teachings from many
spiritual traditions all over the world. In this regard, Bhagwan
Shree Rajneesh is similar to many of our modern anthropologists,
who have increased our understanding about our historical origins
and values.

As one of many psychologists who has conducted laboratory
research regarding the physiological and cognitive correlates of
different forms of meditation, I know how valuable Bhagwan Shree
Rajneesh's writings on this subject have been. Meditation, in
one sense, can be a highly effective stress reduction technique.
Many modern day psychologists are exploring new ways (or redis-
covering old ways) of reducing the stress in our daily lives, as
they have found much evidence that stress is a factor in almost
every disease or disorder of mankind. Bhagwan Shree Rajneesh has
contributed greatly to our knowledge of stress reduction tech-
niques by translating information from many esoteric sources into
modern language and concepts. By presenting material in this
way, others are allowed to understand and evaluate the validity
of this information for themselves. 1In this regard, Bhagwan
Shree Rajneesh is similar to other notable scholars who have
increased our understanding of ourselves and the ways in which we
function in this world. His contribution is unique in that he
presents thoughts and ideas from so many cultural viewpoints.

EXHIBIT "a-271"



Bhagwan Shree Rajneesh is apparently in the final stages of
sharing his wealth of knowledge with those around him, and those
touched by his writings. His health has been of concern to those
closest to him and they are understandably eager to keep such a
great man in the United States. As a native American, I, too, am
concerned that we may lose this unique man. I believe that the
United States is one of the few countries in the world founded
upon the assumption of equality of all human beings, without
regard to race, culture, or religion. I urge you, as representa-
tives of the people of our country, to act with understanding and
fairness in the matter of Bhagwan Shree Rajneesh's application
for residency, and hope that you will allow this outstanding
human being to remain in America.

Sincerely,

P, Bore, AR

Gary S. Rogers, Ph.D.
Clinical Psychologist



